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Pulse Health Limited (ASX Code: PHG)  
 

Banking Facilities 
 

 
Pulse Health Limited (ASX : PHG) has been undertaking its year end covenant review 
with its principal financier, National Australia Bank Limited. 
 
PHG is currently finalising its Appendix 4E for the year ended 30 June 2011 and has 
previously notified the ASX that there has been a substantial improvement in its 
performance compared to the prior year. Full details in relation to the financial results 
will be released on 31 August 2011, however unaudited results show an improvement of 
EBITDA in the range of 50% - 55%. 
 
Notwithstanding this improvement, as part of that review, PHG has a technical breach of 
one of its financial covenants. This technical breach was by a margin of less than 3% of 
the stated financial objective. 
 
As announced previously, PHG had its banking facilities with NAB extended in March 
2011 to 31 December 2011.  
 
PHG is in the process of reviewing and negotiating its banking facilities beyond this 
date. 
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